
File No. 14-1499-53 

ENERGY, CLIMATE CHANGE, AND ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE (ECCEJ ) and PUBLIC 
WORKS AND GANG REDUCTION (PWGR) COMMITTEES' REPORT relative to the status 
of the Clean Streets Los Angeles Program. 

Recommendation for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Harris-Dawson - Martinez): 

INSTRUCT the Bureau of Sanitation (BOS), in conjunction with the Bureau of Street Services 
and related departments, to provide quarterly reports to City Council on the status of the Clean 
Streets LA Program and efforts to provide adequate services to areas of need to include: 

a. Average response times on bulky item pick-ups 

b. Graffiti removal 

c. Pothole filling 

d. Statistical comparisons across service areas 

e. Identification of resources to ensure neighborhoods obtain adequate services along with 
any pertinent relevant information. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst 
has completed a financial analysis of this report. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 
Summary: 

On March 6, 2018, the ECCEJ Committee considered a Motion (Harris-Dawson - Martinez) 
relative to the status of the Clean Streets Los Angeles Program. According to the Motion, last 
year the Los Angeles Times published findings in an article titled "Many poorer areas of L.A. get 
less trash services," stating "more than one-third of pleas to remove refuse from dozens of 
neighborhoods in Central, Northeast and South Los Angeles were ignored even as sanitation 
workers responded to 99% of requests in other parts of the city." Clean Streets LA, led by the 
Mayor and consisting of various City Departments, has launched a cooperative effort to address 
these inequities by meeting the extraordinary need for services required to maintain clean and 
safe streets. This necessitates that City Departments ensure they can work in an efficient and 
timely manner. It is equally important that this process be shared in a transparent and accessible 
manner. After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the ECCEJ 
Committee moved to recommend approval of the Motion as detailed in the above 
recommendation. 

Subsequently, on April 18, 2018, the PWGR Committee also considered this matter and after 
having provided an opportunity for public comment, moved to concur with the ECCEJ 
Committee. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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